Friends of Cheyenne Mountain State Park Board Meeting
July 17, 2008
Members present were:  Jack Busher, Jerry O’Hare, Lori O’Hare, Barb Scott,  Rick Upton  and Rich Dudley.
The meeting was called to order at 5:35 pm.

Old Business

The minutes from the last meeting (June 2008) were reviewed and approved by a unanimous vote. 
Endowment:  Passes have been given to Eric Hunt at MWR to get out to the soldiers.  Publicity for the program is on hold as we don’t want to disappoint people when there are no passes available.      
Trail Guide:   No news on if the VC will be able to purchase them from us to sell them in the Visitor Center.  
Merchandise Sales:  Jim was at Safeway all day on July 9 and sold 5 trail guides and a couple hat/shirt combos.  He was also questioned by management about his presence there despite having permission from corporate.        

Donation Box:  The box has arrived and is on display in the Visitor Center.  The smaller one will travel with us to events and possibly end up in the camper services building when we are not having events.  
Herbarium CD:  On hold at this time but plans to involve volunteers in its production are planned.  
Grants:  No news at this time. 

Fundraising:  Discuss at next meeting after the committee has a chance to reconvene.    

Committee Reports
Finance:  Our current account balance is $11,585.68  We are set up with ING for both the endowment and to move our CD over to as soon as Capital One closes our account.  
Membership:  One new member, the Thorntons.  
Communications:  No news.  Did discuss some of Jack’s ideas presented last month.
Programs:  We agreed to combine the Finance and Program committees.    
Park Manager Update

-Rich reported that the survey of the Top of the Mountain is going well.  
-The Youth Corp is now working on weeds and trails.  They finished the extension loop to the restrooms in the campground and to the Camper Services building.  
-85 people showed up at the community planning forum regarding the Top of the Mountain.  The next meeting is Sept. 9th.  Then, November 18th is the Open House.  
-Rich presented a pictorial representation of the grades of Barr Trail and the Top of the Mountain to demonstrate how much steeper the Top of the Mountain is (27% grade in one area).  
-There are access issues to resolve on the West side of the Property.  There will probably not be a Master Plan for the property until 2010.  
-Rich discussed the legislative audit of state parks that has been in the headlines lately. 
-Brain has made a request for another food card.  The board voted unanimously to purchase a gift card from King Soopers for $300.  

-Rich would like to provide Ann Brown with 2 Trail Guides to give to the family who used to own the property the park is on to thank them for all of their help with sharing their history with us.  Jack offered to purchase them to give to Ann.  

-As for the campground, there are 2 problem areas with utilities that may delay the opening until October. 

New business

-We discussed a new fee structure for memberships along with gifts to be given when members join.  These will go into effect upon completion of our new brochure which Jack volunteered to play around with creating.  The goal is to have it done by September.  Those who contribute at a membership level Individual $30, and Family $40 will receive a Trail Guide with their memberships.  At the $60 level and above, they will receive a hat/shirt combo in addition to the Trail Guide.  We will not raise the price for the Lifetime and Corporate membership levels.  
-In an effort to fill the board vacancy we have we will approach Janeen Igou to see if she is interested and if not, we will post  it in the next newsletter for interest.  

-Officers on the board all expire in October, thus elections will be held then.

-We voted unanimously to approve the spending of up to $50 for a gift basket to donate to the “Gala in the Garden” fundraiser for TOPS.  Rich volunteered Monique’s talents to put the basket together for us.  Lori will follow up with her.

-Survivor Day on Aug. 26 is going to be headed up by Sandy Upton and Barb Scott.  We will feed the presenters at no charge that day.  

-Jack made a request for reimbursement of $75 for a trail maintenance class he is taking.  This expenditure was approved unanimously.         
Motion was made to adjourn.  Motion approved.  Meeting adjourned at 6:50 pm.  Next meeting will be August 21 at 5:30pm.
Respectfully submitted, 

Lori O’Hare

